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MINUTES

Minnesota Chiefs of Police Association
St. Cloud Civic Center
Board of Directors Meeting
April 24, 2006
Board Members Present: 
Chief Harry Algyer

Chief John Bolduc
Chief Jim Crace

Chief Mona Dohman

Director Cari Gerlicher

Chief Bob Jacobson

Chief Peter Jansky

Chief Kelvin Keena

Chief James Kulset
Chief Paul Phillip


Chief Ron Sager

Chief Gordon Vlasak
Chief Mitch Weinzetl

Chief Rob Yant
Board Members Absent:
None.
Staff Members Present:
Harlan Johnson, Executive Director
Pat Moen, Director of Executive Development
Mary Henning, Office Coordinator

Guests Present:
Executive Director Jim Franklin of the Minnesota Sheriffs Assn.
Chief Dan Hatten of the Hutchinson Police Department
1. Call to Order:

Meeting was held at the MCPA Executive Training Institute (ETI) in St. Cloud. President Jim Kulset called the association board meeting to order at 12:20 p.m.

2. Opening Invocation:

Chief Mona Dohman offered the opening invocation.

3. Approval of the Agenda:

The agenda was approved.
Approval motions:  1st–P. Jansky , 2nd–M. Dohman
4. President’s Report: 
C-Notes will be minimized. Content will appear for two weeks, then be posted on the website, if applicable. 

5. Secretary’s Report: 

The board approved the March 23, 2006 minutes as written.

Approval motions:  1st –J. Crace, 2nd – P. Jansky
6. Treasurer’s Report:

New Members. The board approved new members:

Voting

Chief Jason Mindrup



Brownsdale Police Department 

Chief Dylan Goudge



Clearbrook-Gonvick Police Dept

Richard Pietrzak



Dayton Police Department 

Associate Members



Capt Rick Mathwig



Roseville Police Department 

Supporting Members

LTC Eric Wange                                 
 Minnesota National Guard

Approval motions:  1st – P. Jansky, 2nd – J. Crace
Year to Date. The association is now spent YTD $6,500 than it has collected. Treasurer Cari Gerlicher will sign checks for this month’s bills after the ETI conference. The board agreed to table the Accounts Payable Aging summary until next month’s meeting, after this month’s bills are reviewed. The board agreed to approve payment of checks upon Cari’s approval. Bills were paid by Apr. 28, 2006. (Aging report was located and the bills were paid.)
Sponsorship contributions amount is even with last year.
The board accepted the treasurer’s report.
Approval motions:  1st –M. Weinzetl, 2nd – J. Crace
7. Executive Director’s Report:
a. Computer Server
Association offices at 1951 Woodlane Drive installed a common server. The vendor, T4 Technologies, who is providing the server and backup service, is doing offsite backup of the hard drive once/month. This approach made a difference in cost savings of $6,000 from the overall contract. Off site backup was changed to on-site with external hard drive daily backups.
b. Paying Bills in Time to Avoid Finance Charges
Exec. Dir. Harlan Johnson reported that the association pays of about $40 – 60 in late fees per month. The board agreed to pay bills twice/month to avoid late fees. Cari Gerlicher will approve bills.
Approval motions:  1st – P. Jansky, 2nd – M. Weinzetl
c. Minnesota Timberwolves
The Minnesota Timberwolves offered a special discount night for chiefs, if the association would sell 100 tickets. The board agreed not to pursue.
d. BCA Grants for POR
The BCA has $100,000 in grants for agencies to pursue non-compliance of sex offenders. Minnesota has about 1,000 non-compliant sex offenders. Agencies would work with sheriffs in their respective regions. 
e. Essay Contest
The association received 633 essays, which were divided and mailed to volunteer reviewers, each of whom are selecting two essays and forwarding them to the committee. The committee will make a decision in soon.
f. Minnesota Chiefs of Police Association Scholarship
The association encourages members to go to their communities and urge prospective students to apply for our scholarship. Deadline is June 15, 2006.
g. Request for Endorsement from Meth Education and Drug Awareness (MEADA)

MEADA is asking the association for endorsement of a public service announcement program – collaboration with WCCO television to produce PSA’s on meth and drug education. Exec. Dir. Harlan Johnson will send MEADA a letter of endorsement.
Approval motions:  1st – J. Bolduc, 2nd – M. Dohman
8. POST Report:
Chief John Bolduc will attend the POST Board meeting in early May. Discussion of credit tracking will continue.

9. Committee Reports:
h. Legislative

Radio interoperable 800 mhz will be covered today. Association lobbyists are advising it is likely that only bonding and budget bills will be covered in the MN House, and not much will be passed on policy.

i. Executive



No report.
j. Rules                     


No report.
k. Member Services


No report.
l. Awards Committee


No report.

m. Education and Training 
Committee will meet Tuesday, Apr. 25 at ETI.

n. Regional Representatives
Committee will meet Tuesday, Apr. 25 at ETI.
o. Magazine Committee aka Publications
Committee will meet at ETI Apr. 28.

10. Items From the Floor: 

Paul Phillip mentioned a discussion he had with a chief from the southern Minnesota about the need of support for chiefs in small towns experiencing unrealistic expectations for police coverage. Board members discussed the possibility of developing training for chiefs in small cities – perhaps a specialized track at ETI.
Executive Director Jim Franklin of the MN Sheriffs Assn. said that the department size doesn’t matter; the problem is lies more in how we are formulating public policy. He said this is a state problem and suggested that agencies use the International Association of Chiefs of Police formula for determination of number of officers, based on population, activity and study training requirements. Sheriffs are concerned, also, because police departments sometimes pass off their own responsibilities to sheriffs. 

11. Old Business:

None.
12. New Business: 

None.
13. Adjourn, 1:10 p.m.

Motion to adjourn.
Approval motions:  1st – J. Bolduc, 2nd – G. Vlasak 
Respectfully submitted to
Chief Bob Jacobson, Secretary

M.H. 

